MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 7TH OCTOBER 2024 IN SHELDWICH PARISH ROOMS.
Meeting opened at 8.00pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Austin, Nimmo, Scutt, Brookes, Blythin and one member of the Public.

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC).

Absent. 
Cllr Gould (SBC).
											24/23101

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
24/23102 

Approval of September 2024 Minutes.
The minutes from the September 2024 parish meeting were approved by the parish council and signed by Cllr Harbour.

											24/23103

Matters arising.
None reported.
											24/23104


Kent Police Beat Officer - Update.
PC Gary Morris is no longer the Parish Councils Beat Officer and has been replaced by PC Tancock.  PC Tancock was not present however, sent an update to the Parish Council as follows:
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself, I am PC Tancock and have worked for Kent Police for just over 17 years now.  I have worked on the 999 response teams for around 13 years working in Medway, Dartford, Gravesend and I came to Swale in 2015.  For the last 4 years I have worked within our Community Safety Unit where I was the town beat office for Faversham before becoming the ward beat officer for St Ann’s, Priory and Abbey Wards.

The latest Surgery is to be confirmed and will be sent out on ‘My Community Voice’.
There was a crime reported in Sheldwich on 13th September involving criminal damage to gates at North Street.
There was a theft of motor vehicle in Badlesmere on 6th September where two quad bikes were stolen.  One was recovered locally and the other is still at present outstanding.
There were not calls relating to Anti-Social Behaviour.																	24/23105
A251 Working Group – Update.
No updates at present.
											24/23206


[bookmark: _Hlk180508185][bookmark: _Hlk180508217]Village Gateways – Update.
Cllr Harbour informed the Parish Council that Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC) had offered the Parish Council a contribution of £1,000 towards the Village Gateways costs from KCC.  No response had been received from the remaining Borough Councillors or SGN.

Action:  Clerk to contact SGN and the remaining Borough Councillors for an update regarding funding.
Action:  Clerk to write to Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC) to formally thank for his contribution.

											24/23207

New Parish Councillors.
A member of the public attended the parish meeting to observe as may be interested in becoming a Councillor.  Cllr Austin noted that a formal letter would need to be sent into the Parish Clerk to apply for the Councillor role detailing some background information which would then be presented at the next parish meeting where the parish council could discuss the application and if a unanimous agreement was made the parish council could then co opt as there are currently vacancies.
											24/23208
Finance.
Swale Borough Council – May 2023 Election Recovery Costs.
The parish council questioned what these costs related to in more detail and it was proposed that once more information was obtained this item could be added on the next agenda for approval.

[bookmark: _Hlk180592903]Action:  Clerk to contact Swale Borough Council to obtain more detail as to what the May 2023 Election Recovery Costs relate to in a breakdown and then add to the next parish agenda for payment approval once more detail has been obtained.


											24/23209

[bookmark: _Hlk181024088]Planning.
North Street – Cllr Harbour circulated an email received from Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC).  Cllr Harbour was informed that there was activity on site and drove past to observe and confirmed that there had been some progress on site and reported this to Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC) who informed the Enforcement team.  It was also noted that some complaints had been made anonymously with regards to dogs at Hope Cottage and it is believed that puppies are being sold.

Action:  Clerk to contact the Planning Enforcement Team regarding the dogs at Hope Cottage.

											24/23210

Review of Actions.
*  Weston Walk sign – being progressed by Cllr Scutt and others and depending on final cost Cllr Blythin will fund from his annual allowance.  Cllr Scutt is speaking with Terry to arrange the Chestnut material for the sign – Cllr Scutt confirmed that to complete the sign a cost of £50 would apply.  The Parish Council unanimously agreed with this purchase.
*  Clerk to place agenda item for November’s meeting to discuss raising funds for discretionary grants in preparation for the Precept meeting – Ongoing.
*  Cllr Scutt to attend drop in surgery at Painters Forstal held by PC Gary Morris to obtain an update on outstanding items – The Beat Police Officer has now changed, awaiting new surgery dates.
*  Clerk to add Village Gateways to October Agenda – Complete.
*  Clerk to add new councillors to October Agenda – Complete.
*  Clerk to arrange closure of Natwest Bank and transfer to Unity Trust Bank with Cllr Austin and Cllr Scutt as signatories – Ongoing.
											24/23311
Meeting Closed at 8.37pm

Next meeting date to be confirmed but possibly 4th November 2024 and will be held in Sheldwich Parish Rooms at 8pm.

Signed:
Dated:
